



## Los Angeles Regional Water Quality Control Board

January 17, 2020

Mr. Ender Sokmen
Department of Toxic Substances Control
5796 Corporate Ave.
Cypress, CA 90630
ender.sokmen@dtsc.ca.gov

CERTIFIED MAIL
RETURN RECEIPT REQUESTED
CLAIM NO. 7018 2290 0001 8905 3005

TERMINATION OF COVERAGE UNDER GENERAL WASTE DISCHARGE REQUIREMENTS ORDER NO. R4-2007-0019 – FORMER CHROME CRANKSHAFT COMPANY AND J&S CHROME PLATING COMPANY, 6863 AND 6845 EAST FLORENCE PLACE, BELL GARDENS, CALIFORNIA (FILE NO. 09-193, WDR ORDER NO. R4-2007-0019, SERIES NO. 131, CI-9613, GLOBAL ID WDR100000339)

Dear Mr. Sokmen:

On October 20, 2009, the Los Angeles Regional Water Quality Control Board (Regional Water Board) received a Report of Waste Discharge/Form 200 from the Department of Toxic Substances Control (DTSC) to inject calcium polysulfide into groundwater at the site referenced above. The site is an orphan case managed by DTSC. On June 21, 2010, the Regional Water Board authorized the injection under General Waste Discharge Requirements Order No. R4-2007-0019, General Waste Discharge Requirements for Groundwater Remediation at Petroleum Hydrocarbon Fuel, Volatile Organic Compound and/or Hexavalent Chromium Impacted Sites (General WDR). The authorized discharge was implemented under the July 21, 2009, Final Remedial Action Plan (RAP) for Operable Unit No.2, Groundwater Remediation, J&S Chrome Plating Company, as approved by the Department of Toxic Substances Control on July 21, 2009.

On December 3, 2019, the DTSC, through their contractor National Engineering and Consulting Group, requested termination of coverage under the General WDR because injection ended in August 2018 at the Former Chrome Crankshaft Company and J&S Chrome Plating Company sites. Additional injection is not planned at this time. Therefore, the General WDR is no longer needed. Coverage under General WDR Order No. R4-2007-0019 is hereby terminated except for enforcement purposes.

If you have any questions, please contact the Project Manager, Mr. Peter Raftery at (213) 620-6156 (Peter.Raftery@waterboards.ca.gov), or the Chief of the Groundwater Permitting Unit, Dr. Eric Wu at (213) 576-6683 (Eric.Wu@waterboards.ca.gov).

Sincerely,

Renee Purdy Executive Officer

cc: Mr. Emad Yemut, DTSC, Cypress, emad.yemut@dtsc.ca.gov

Mr. Wael S. Ibrahim, National Engineering and consulting group, Inc., Irvine, wibrahim@groupnec.com

Mr. David R. Isola, disola@isolalaw.com

Mr. Dan Rogers, Bell Gardens Corporation c/o Amsted Industries, Inc., drogers@amsted.com